
STANWIX RURAL PARISH COUNCIL 
CLERK'S REPORT, PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 12 SEPTEMBER 2018 

 
In addition to the items covered within the agenda, the following items are to report on:  
 
SR 647/4/18 Motorway Bridge/Brunstock Beck 
A letter, to be sent to the Environment Agency regarding the above, is to be completed in 
due course. 
 
SR 697/7/18 Houghton Fair 
Three responses, indicating a willingness to attend a planning meeting for a 2019 Houghton 
Fair, have been received.  The Clerk has organised a meeting for Wednesday 26th 
September for anyone interested; posters will be displayed to advertise this. 

 
SR 697.6/7/18 A689 Safety/Brunstock 
Correspondence remains ongoing; an article was published in the Cumberland News and 
there has been confirmation the matter will continue to be discussed at the September 
CRASH meeting. 

 
SR 697.8/7/18 Ornamental Trees, Houghton Village Green 
Following discussions with Houghton In Bloom, the resident on the Green requesting 
permission to plant 2 small trees has been written to, with suggestions for suitable varieties 
provided. 
 
SR 698.1/7/18  St. Cuthbert's Garden Village 
After evaluation of the information received, it was deemed unnecessary to submit a 
response. 
 
SR 696.3/7/18 Crosby Parish Hall/Playing Field 
The Management Committee of Crosby Parish Hall are currently determining their legally 
constituted status going forward. This may have implications for the management of the 
adjacent playing field.  The matter will be taken forward by the Finance/Risk working group 
in late September prior to formal reporting to the Council in October/November. 
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